
Potsdam Figure Skating Board Meeting 
September 7, 2022 

Attendance:  
Lisa Cardinal, President    Bamby Cooper- Frank, Vice President 
Cara Adams, Secretary    Cassie Hayes, Treasurer 
Christy Scheening     Stephanie Barstow 
Carolyn Zanta      Sue Barrett 
Badra Rouhi 
 
Agenda: 
Meeting was called to order at 7:37pm via Zoom. 
 
Lisa informed the Board of an email she received from Logan from Clarkson University 
regarding an additional fee that will be starting immediately when the set up of chairs, tables, 
microphone and additional locker rooms are needed.  The cost would be an additional charge of 
an hour of ice of $150.00, which would be less then the cost if he charged for the setup.  Lisa is 
going to follow up with Scott Smalling regarding the reasoning for the additional fee. 
 
The following is the rink rates for the Winter Season: 
Cheel- $150 an hour 
Pine Street- $95 an hour 
Maxcy- $120 an hour 
 
Updated Test Session Rates: 
The Board agreed that the fees need to increase due to the increase in ice costs, travel/food 
charges for the judges.  The Club can not continue to lose money on the test sessions. 
 
After Board discussion and brainstorming all Board Members  agreed on the following for the 
updated Test Session Rates to go into effect for the Fall Test Session. 
 
Increase all test fees by $2.00 
Potsdam Figure Skating Member- $5.00 registration fee 
Non Member- $20.00 registration fee 
 
Lisa will be updating the form to send to the Board Members for review.  After review the form 
will be sent to Jill Masuk, Test Chair. 
 
Lisa will be sending an email out to the North Country Coaches and Club Presidents letting 
them know the reason for the increase.   
 
Cassie stated that she has heard coaches have been complaining to their skaters about the 
cost the Club is charging for the seasons.  She has suggested that the coaches attend the 
Board Meetings to voice their concerns.  Cassie will share the Summer School breakdown at 
the next meeting..  



 
Cara asked if the Zoom Links have been sent to the Coaches and the members?  The Zoom 
links have not been shared.  Cara suggested that the links be shared for all of the Board 
Meetings for transparency.   
 
Meetings will be going back to person in the Winter.  The meeting information will be placed on 
the website and the bulletin board. 

Meeting ended at 8:43pm. 

 

 
 
 


